
Administration
Penrith Office 
Civic Centre, 601 High Street.

St Marys Office 
Queen Street Centre, 
207-209 Queen Street.

Contact Centre Open 
8.30am-4pm. Mon-Fri.

4732 7777

PO Box 60, 
Penrith NSW 2751

council@penrith.city

Council’s services are 
accessible via the online 
portal at my.penrith.city

Services
Waste Services

4732 7777

Illegal Dumping 
Contact the EPA hotline  
on 131 555 and ask for the 
RID Squad (Regional Illegal 
Dumping Squad).

Graffiti Hotline

	 Freecall 1800 022 182

Meeting Dates
31 March 2025 – 7pm 
(Ordinary Meeting)

Online via penrith.city

penrith.city.council

penrithcouncil

penrithcitycouncil

penrithcitycouncil

penrith.city

visitpenrith.com.au

Contact Us

News

penrith.city

Council Briefs

● Penrith is home to many dedicated, selfless and inspirational
people and Penrith City Council’s Local Celebration Awards
are an opportunity for us to recognise and celebrate
these people in our community.

We’re now calling for nominations for our Citizen of the
Year Award. Do you know someone who has contributed
significantly to our city, demonstrated commitment to a
cause, or been involved in activities that have improved
the lives of people in our community?

This is your chance to give them the recognition they
deserve by nominating them for the 2025 Local
Celebration Awards.

Find out more about the award program and how to
nominate at penrith.city/local-celebration-awards

● Council is renewing playspaces in Claremont Meadows
and St Marys, and we want your feedback on the new
equipment you’d like to see! Community consultation is
now open for Myrtle Road Reserve, Claremont Meadows
and Margaret Porter Reserve, St Marys. Share your
experiences at these playspaces – what you love and
how we can improve them.

Visit yoursaypenrith.com.au/projectplay to tell us your
ideas. Consultation is open until 11.59pm on Monday 17
March 2025. These projects are proudly funded by the
NSW Government in association with Penrith City Council.

● You’re invited to Culture Fusion, a free multicultural event
on Saturday 22 March 2025 to celebrate Harmony Week!
Enjoy the best beats, bites and performances from all
over the world from 10am–3pm at Lang Park, (9 Carinya
Avenue) St Marys.

Immerse yourself in the traditions of other cultures with
engaging workshops, or shop at the artisan market stalls
to find unique treasures. Attendees will be transported
around the globe with delicious food and exciting stage
performances featuring traditional dances, music and
entertainment for the whole family.

Find out more at penrith.city/culturefusion

● Penrith City Council is inviting the community to provide
feedback on the Draft Peach Tree and Lower Surveyors
Creeks Floodplain Risk Management Study and Plan from
now until 27 March 2025.

The feedback received will help us to update our existing
flood information and plan for, predict and manage the
risk of flooding across the catchment. The study area
includes the suburbs of South Penrith, Jamisontown and

parts of Penrith – roughly bounded by Nepean River to the 
west, M4 Motorway to the south and The Northern Road to 
the east. 

Provide your feedback at:  
yoursaypenrith.com.au/PeachTreeFRMSP

● Penrith City Library is closed for renovations from Monday
24 March to Wednesday 2 April, reopening on Thursday
3 April. Limited services are available during this time,
including a click and collect service, return chute and
Justice of the Peace appointments. Library members are
encouraged to visit St Clair Library and St Marys Library
during this time.

For more information, visit penrith.city/library

Public Exhibition
Draft St Marys Town Centre 
Development Contributions Plan 2025 
and Draft Amendment to Penrith 
Development Control Plan 2014
Council invites the community and industry to comment on 
the draft St Marys Town Centre Development Contributions 
Plan 2025, and a draft amendment to Chapter E-15 St Marys 
Town Centre of Penrith Development Control Plan 2014.

At the Ordinary Meeting on Monday 3 March 2025, Council 
endorsed the St Marys Town Centre Master Plan which sets out 
a long-term plan to guide future growth and development of 
the St Marys Town Centre over the next 20 years and beyond.

To support the implementation of the Master Plan Council 
has prepared a draft Development Contributions Plan and 
draft Development Control Plan amendment for the St Marys 
Town Centre.

The above plans are on public exhibition from Thursday  
6 March until 11.59pm on Wednesday 2 April 2025 and can 
be viewed at yoursaypenrith.com.au/stmarys

You are invited to make a written submission by:

• Email: citystrategy@penrith.city

• Post: General Manager
(Attention City Strategy)
Penrith City Council
PO Box 60, Penrith NSW 2751

Please include a subject line indicating which plan your 
submission relates to in emails and letters, referencing either 
‘Draft St Marys Town Centre Development Contributions Plan 
2025’ or ‘Draft amendment to Chapter E-15 St Marys Town 
Centre of Penrith Development Control Plan 2014’.

For further enquires: Please contact City Strategy on 
4732 7777 or citystrategy@penrith.city

Culture 
Fusion
Saturday 22 March 2025

10am – 3pm
Lang Park
(9 Carinya Avenue) St Marys

Free multicultural 
event showcasing the 
best beats, bites and 
performances from 
around the world.  

penrith.city/culturefusion 
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Development Consent/s Determined
Pursuant to Section 4.59 of the Environmental Planning and 
Assessment Act 1979, the schedule below lists applications 
recently determined by Penrith City Council.

Approved Development Application
• Teresa Lorraine Garousse DA25/0097

Lot A DP 418745 and Lot B DP 418745, 79 Irwin Street, 
Werrington

Above-ground swimming pool

Refused Development Application
• Precise Planning DA24/0068

Part Lot C DP 101602 and Lot 2 DP 656841, 143–145 Great Western 
Highway, Kingswood

Alterations and additions to existing dwelling, change of use of 
existing building to a community facility, civil and stormwater 
works and associated landscaping and carparking

Viewing of Development Applications

The above development application/s may be viewed on Council’s 
DA Tracker via penrithcity.nsw.gov.au/DATracker Officers of 
Council’s Development Services Department will be able to assist 
with your enquiries.

Disclosure of Political Donations or Gifts

By law, reportable political donations or gifts must be disclosed by 
anyone lodging a planning application to Council. Call 4732 7649 or 
visit penrithcity.nsw.gov.au


	130325 CNP Page 1
	130325 CNP Page 2

